
 
 

 

  

 

23.12.2022 

Announcement 

Additional information about the call for expression of interest in collaborating with the 
Banco de España in the development of experiments on the use of digital tokens for the 
settlement of wholesale payments and securities: possible technical incidents. 

 

On account of the occurrence of incidents of a technical nature which may eventually hinder or 

prevent potentially interested organizations from submitting their respective proposals through 

the Electronic Registry of the Banco de España, as described in the announcement of the 

experimentation program published on December 5, 2022, these parties are exceptionally 

allowed to send the requested documentation in person or by post mail. They may also choose 

to use the generic contact form which is available on the web. In the latter case, interested 

organizations must explicitly include in the Asunto field the following text: “Participar en la 

experimentación con tokens digitales mayoristas por incidencias de carácter técnico”. 

Both for the in person presentation and the use of post mail, interested organizations may either 

visit one of Banco de España’s physical offices located throughout the Spanish jurisdiction or, 

alternatively, they may send their correspondence to the following physical address: 

 

Banco de España 

Registro General (A/A de la División de Innovación Financiera) 

C/. Alcalá, 48 

28014 – Madrid 
 

 

Madrid, 23th December 2022 

 

https://app.bde.es/gnt_seg/es/contacto?a=sQuXSlTLWKEePkMlRsO9JcIihmQpeXEE

